
 

 

     

Project Title: Pavlov Fourmile Creek Headwaters Remediation Project (Streambed Alteration Agreement No. 
EPIMS-HUM-20939-R1) 

Project Location (include county): The project is located at unnamed tributaries to the Mattole River, in the 
County of Humboldt, State of California; Latitude 40.176043], Longitude -124.086007; 6165 Wilder Ridge Road, 
Garberville, CA, 95542; Assessor’s Parcel Number 107-251-004. 

Project Description:  The California Department of Fish and Wildlife has executed Lake and Streambed Alteration 
Agreement number EPIMS-HUM-20939-R1, pursuant to Section 1602 of the Fish and Game Code to Mr. Vladimir 
Pavlov. 

The project is limited to 3 encroachments on unnamed tributaries to Fourmile Creek. One encroachment is to 
remediate unpermitted grading within a headwater stream and removal of water diversion infrastructure. The other 
two encroachments are to upgrade and decommission existing unpermitted stream crossings. Work for these 
encroachments will include excavation, backfilling and compaction of fill, and rock armoring as necessary to 
minimize erosion. 

Public Agency Approving Project:  CALIFORNIA DEPARTMENT OF FISH AND WILDLIFE 

Person or Public Agency Carrying Out Project:  Mr. Vladimir Pavlov 

Exempt Status: 

  Statutory Exemption. State code number 

  Categorical Exemption. Type – Class 1 and Class 4; California Code of Regulations, title 14, sections 

15301 and 15304. 

Reasons why project is exempt:  The project will permit minor alterations to land for stream remediation and 
upgrading existing facilities at three locations associated with unpermitted grading and stream impacts. Unpermitted 
grading was conducted without a Streambed Alteration Agreement (Fish & Game Code [FGC] Section 1602) before 
May 13, 2020.  There would be no significant adverse impact on endangered, rare or threatened species or their 
habitat pursuant to section 15065.  There are no hazardous materials at or around the project site that may be 
disturbed or removed.  The project will not result in impacts that are significant when viewed in connection with the 
effects of past projects, the effects of other current projects, and the effects of probable future projects. 

CDFW Contact Person: Ryan Bourque, Senior Environmental Scientist Specialist, (707) 741-1239. 

  

Signature:         Date:     

Rebecca Garwood   
                                                                    
 
Date received for filing at OPR:      
 

To: From:   
Office of Planning and Research Department of Fish and Wildlife 
For U.S. Mail:  Northern Region 

619 Second Street 
Eureka, California 95501 

P.O. Box 3044  
Sacramento, CA  95812-3044   
 
Street Address: 

 

1400 Tenth Street  

Sacramento, CA 95814  

  
  

, Environmental Program Manager

DocuSign Envelope ID: 2DCE38D9-5099-4F93-825B-AD26BEC6C6FC

3/16/2022


